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Introducing Fairbrae’s new Board members… 
 

Diana Kunze...and her husband, Aditya, and their three children have been 
Fairbrae members since 2009. They are very involved with the swim team. 
 
Scott Duncan...and his wife, Carolyn, and their daughter have been members since 
2009. 
 
Mark Schertler...and his wife, Lisa, have been members since 2010 and have two 
sons. Lisa is a swim instructor here at Fairbrae. 
 
Edison Fong...and his wife, Sheridan Smith, have two daughters and have been 
members since 2007. 
 
Julie Colwell...and her husband, Tracy, have 3 children and have been members since 
2009. 

And A Big Thank You… 
to our out-going Board members Rob Sheffer, Eric Goddard, Dirk Leone and Beth 
Muscat. Their time, patience and dedication to our Swim and Tennis club has been 
very valuable and we thank them for an outstanding job.  

 

Next BIG event will be our June 2nd...  
Spring-A-Board grand opening to the summer. 

Music, food, games...look for more information in the next   Filter. 
 

 

Summer swim and tennis lessons: 
Lessons will begin the week of June 17th. 

Please check our website for registration and information. 



Board of Directors: 
Mark Chase                                 President 
Julie Colwell        At Large  
Paul Van Hoorickx                       Secretary            
Scott Duncan          Treasurer 
Felicia Fry                                    At Large 
Diana Kunze                              At Large 
Edison Fong         At Large 
Mark Schertler         At Large 
Next Board meeting will be on April 8th,  in the  
clubhouse at 7:00pm.  

OFFICE HOURS: 
 M-Sun...8am-10am & 4pm-6pm 

Email: Steve@fairbrae.com 
(408) 739-3833 

 

Our sister swim team SUNN will once again be utilizing 
 the far four pool lanes during the week through 

 April 19th, 2013, then on April 22nd our swim team, 
The Manta Rays, will be utilizing the far four lanes. 

 

Manta Rays hours of use will be: 
 

M-F 5-8:30pm...the far four lanes 
 The two lanes closest to the clubhouse will be for members during 5-8:30pm. 

Any questions or concerns please contact Steve in the office. 

 
 

2013 Manta Rays Swim Team.  It’s ON! 
            Registration Begins Now  
 
The 2013 season will run from April 22nd through July 20th. Returning 
families will receive registration information via email from the Manta Rays  
Yahoo! group.  New, prospective swimmers who are Fairbrae members please 
contact Team Registrar, Terry Anderson at tkahles@yahoo.com for registration 
and swimmer evaluation information. 

Our last Kid Movie Night of the season!!! 
“Wreck it Ralph” 

April 19th @7pm to 9pm 
The movie will be hosted by the manager with lemonade and popcorn. Bring your  
pillows, blankets and bean bag chairs. Parents may either join us or drop off the 
kids and enjoy some alone time…children under 4yrs must have a parent in  
attendance. 


